
 

 

 

CITY COUNCIL ITEM SUMMARY 

 

MEETING DATE: June 1, 2023 

SUBCATEGORY: Grant Application/Acceptance 

DEPARTMENT NAME: Public Works 

AGENDA ITEM TITLE: LMIG Grant Application 

DEPARTMENT SUMMARY 

RECOMMENDATION: 

 

The City of Cartersville is applying for a Georgia Department of 

Transportation LMIG Safety Action Program grant. In April, The 

Georgia Department of Transportation notified Cartersville Public 

Works about additional LMIG money that can be used to pay 70% 

for safety projects under $200,000.  Public Works is requesting 

approval to authorize the Mayor to sign the grant application, and to 

allow Public Works to purchase a rectangular rapidly flashing beacon 

(RRFB) system to be installed at the existing crosswalk crossing Pine 

Grove Road near Dellinger Park. The cost of the RRFB system is 

$9,050.  Once installed and approved, GDOT will reimburse 70%, 

which is $6,335. 

 

This is a non-budgeted item but can be paid for by Maintenance 

Funds. 

 

LEGAL: N/A 

  

 


